

NEWSLETTER 15th November2019 St Peters First School



Telephone 01283 820252 Email: office@st-peters-marchington.staffs.sch.uk Website: www.st-peters-marchington.org

If you have a safeguarding concern about <u>any</u> child you can report it to: First Response by telephoning 0800 1313 126 (Emergency Out of Hours on 08456 042886) or via email: <u>first@staffordshire.gov.uk</u>

Parent Pay

There are still some parents who haven't yet activated their accounts. If you require another activation letter –please contact the office. Parent Pay will be used to pay for school dinners, break sales and any school trips.

Y4 Transition Day to Oldfields

The Y4's will be taking part in a transition day to Oldfields on Thursday 21st November. Oldfields have arranged the buses and will be picking the children up at **8:45am**. The children will return in time for the end of the school day.

Bag2School Collection

Just a reminder that the Bag 2 school collection accept good quality clothing, paired shoes, bags, scarves/ties, jewellery, soft toys, household curtains and towels – the website for more info is bag2school.com and is also on the FOMS Facebook page.

If you are able to fill more bags, they do accept other bag types including bin bags.

We raise money dependent on the overall weight of items so it's a great excuse for a clear out!

Collection of the bags will be on NOVEMBER 20TH so plenty of time to get sorting!

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

Advent Parent Assembly

Parents are welcome to join us at our Friday Worship on Friday 29th November for a special Advent Assembly, starting at 2.30pm children will be involved in Dressing our Christmas Tree.

Christmas Market

Friday 6th December FOMs will be running a Christmas Market in the school Hall. This is an opportunity for children to purchase gifts for their loved ones. Letters have been sent out, if you have not received a letter, please contact the Office.



Christmas Trip to Adventure

On Friday 13th December all the children will be going on a Christmas Adventure to the Adventure Farm. The trip is being arranged by the busy Elves of FOMs, letters will be sent out closer to the time.

Parking outside School

Please can you be mindful that the zig zag lines are not to be parked on during school hours, especially at drop off and pick up. Also Marchington has a lack of pavements and members of the public have mentioned that they have seen cars speeding through the village at the start of the school day. We have contacted our PCSO and she will come and visit parents during drop off and pick up times to ensure our children are kept safe. Thankyou.

Christmas Fair

Tuesday 17th December in the evening will be St Peters Christmas Fair in the School Hall. More information will be sent out closer to the time.

Carol Service

On the last day of term (Friday 20th December) we will be holding our Carol Service in Church from 2.15pm. All are welcome to join us. Children can be taken home straight after the service from Church.